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OUA MEMO 00-0221-0202 
MEMORANDUM 
26 February 2021 

 
For: Regional Directors 

Schools Division Superintendents 
      School Heads 

 
Subject:     REPORT ON TREES BEING PLANTED NEAR WATERSHEDS               

________________________________________________________________________________          
 
The Office of the Undersecretary for Administration (OUA) is directing Regional 

Directors, Schools Division Superintendents, and all concerned whose areas are situated 
close to vital watersheds to submit reports on how many trees were planted by the 
Department of Education (DepEd) in 2019 and 2020. They are also being instructed to 
include in the report the number of trees that they intend to grow and cultivate for 2021. 

 
This memorandum is particularly addressed to school officials whose jurisdictions 

are located near or around the following bodies of water: 
1. Angat Dam in Norzagaray, Bulacan 
2. Ipo Dam in Norzagaray, Bulacan 
3. La Mesa Dam in Novaliches, Quezon City 
4. Laguna Lake 
5. Marikina River 
6. Umiray River in between Dingalan, Aurora and General Nakar, Quezon 

   
This effort is in line with DepEd’s goal of helping preserve and restore the ecosystem 

of reservoirs and river basins that supply water to Metro Manila and to the provinces.   
 
Reports should be emailed to blss.yfd@deped.gov.ph with subject heading TREES 

PLANTED NEAR WATERSHEDS on or before March 05, 2021 (Friday.) 
 
For questions or concerns, please contact Mr. Adolf P. Aguilar, Chief of the Bureau 

of Learner Support Services-Youth Formation Division (BLSS-YFD) through 0915-5669717 
or through the aforementioned email address. 

 
For immediate compliance.  

 
 

ALAIN DEL B. PASCUA 
        Undersecretary 
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